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Pest Alert:  Spotted Lanternfly, Lycorma delicatula   
   
The	spotted	lanternfly	(SLF)	was	detected	in	Virginia	in	January	2018.	It	is	an	invasive	planthopper	that	was	
discovered	in	Pennsylvania	in	2014.		In	Pennsylvania	and	its	native	range,	SLF	is	a	pest	of	grapes,	peaches,	
hops,	and	apples.	It	is	commonly	associated	with	tree-of-heaven,	Ailanthus	altissima.		It	has	the	potential	to	
be	a	serious	pest	of	agriculture	and	home	gardens	in	Virginia.		
 

 
Clockwise from top left: Adult showing hind wings; adult with folded wings; early black and white nymphs; full 
grown nymphs showing red; and egg masses. 
 


